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Comments&Controversies

More on psilocybin
I would like to remark on “Psychedelics 
for treating psychiatric disorders: Are 
they safe?” (Current Psychiatry, 
December 2022, p. 14-22, doi:10.12788/
cp.0309), specifically “psilocybin use 
has been decriminalized … and some 
states (such as Oregon) have legalized 
it for therapeutic use.” I wanted to 
briefly clarify regarding the legal sta-
tus of psilocybin.

The Oregon Psilocybin Services 
that will begin in 2023 are not specific 
to therapeutic use; this is a common 

misconception. These are specifically 
referred to as “psilocybin services” 
in the Oregon Administrative Rules 
(OAR), and psilocybin facilitators are 
required to limit their scope such that 
they are not practicing psychotherapy 
or other interventions, even if they do 
have a medical or psychotherapy back-
ground. The intention of the Oregon 
Psilocybin Services rollout was that 
these services would not be of the med-
ical model. In the spirit of this, services 
do not require a medical diagnosis or 
referral, and services are not a medical 
or clinical treatment (OAR 333-333-
5040). Additionally, services cannot 
be provided in a health care facility 
(OAR 441). Facilitators receive robust 
training as defined by Oregon law, and 
licensed facilitators provide this infor-
mation during preparation for services. 
When discussing this model on a large 
public scale, I have noticed substan-
tial misconceptions; it is imperative 
that we refer to these services as they 

are defined so that individuals with 
mental health conditions who seek 
them are aware that such services are 
different from psilocybin-assisted psy-
chotherapy. Instead, Oregon Psilocybin 
Services might be better categorized as 
supported psilocybin use.
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